
 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church 
440 N.E. Ash 

Pullman, WA 99163 

Pastoral Council 
Trisha Doumit, Co-Chair  509-660-0701 
Marie Parrish, Co-Chair   509-595-1252 

Faith Formation    509-332-4402 
Cory Dixon Director 
 E-mail: cdixon@dioceseofspokane.org 

Angela Nelson, Faith Formation Assistant   
 E-mail: anelson@dioceseofspokane.org  

Youth Ministries Coordinator 
Linea Johnson     509-332-4402 
 E-mail: ljohnson@dioceseofspokane.org 

Faith Formation Board 
Kat Harris, Chair    307-760-9129 

Altar Society 
Call parish office    509-332-5312 

Sacred Heart Women of Service 
Call parish office    509-332-5312 

Knights of Columbus 
Nick Brannon, Grand Knight   206-261-5656 

Sacred Heart Social Justice Ministry 
Tim Paulitz      509-332-6184 
Francy Bose     509-332-5114 

Caritas Committee 
Bonita Lawhead    214-766-5201 

Join a Parish Music Group 
Call parish office    509-332-5312 

Communion for the Homebound 
Jim Evermann     509-339-3607 

Helping Hands (meals) 
Call parish office    509-332-5312 

Vocation Ministry 
Allen Farrand, call parish office 509-332-5312 

Wheelchair entry is from the alley in back of the church. 
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Mass Schedule:  

Daily Mass: Monday Communion service: 7:15 AM,  
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday: 7:15 AM 
Misa en español a la 1 PM primer y tercer domingo. 

Weekend Masses: Saturday 4:30 PM in the church; 
Sunday: 8:30 & 11:00 AM in the church. 

Reconciliation: 3 to 4 PM Saturday, in the church. 

Baptism: Please plan at least two weeks in advance. 

Marriage: Please plan at least four months in advance. 

Parish Phone: 509-332-5312 

Website: www.sacredheartpullman.org 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/sacredheartpullman 

Instagram: www.instagram.com/sacredheartpullman 

  

Pastor: Father Steve Dublinski 
Office phone: 509-332-5312 
E-mail: sdublinski@dioceseofspokane.org 

Deacon: Jim Evermann 
 Phone: 509-339-3607 
 E-mail: jim.evermann@gmail.com 

Office Manager: Linea Johnson 
 E-Mail: ljohnson@dioceseofspokane.org 

Secretary & Bulletin Editor: Mary Sutherland 
 E-mail: msutherland@dioceseofspokane.org 

Offer a Mass: Contact Mary Sutherland to have a  
Mass said for a loved one 

mailto:sacredheartpullmanym@gmail.com
http://www.sacredheartpullman.org/
http://www.facebook.com/sacredheartpullman
http://www.instagram.com/sacredheartpullman
mailto:msutherland@dioceseofspokane.org


 

Please come to the social hall after the 
8:30 & 11 am Masses for coffee or juice 
and donuts. Use the QR code to sign up 

to host, or email ljohnson@dioceseofspokane.org. 

S A C R E D     H E A R T     C H U R C H 

Headphones - if you have trouble hearing the Mass, we 
have four FM radio headsets that pick up the signal we 
broadcast. You can take one from the rack at the back of 
the church, and return it when you leave.  

We livestream the 4:30 pm Saturday Mass & daily Mass 
Watch our parish livestream & saved videos at:  
https://www.facebook.com/sacredheartpullman/live 

 Monday – 7:15 am Communion service 
 Tuesday – 7:15 am St Cyril of Jerusalem 
 Wednesday – 7:15 am St Joseph 
 Thursday – 7:15 am †For the repose of the soul of 
  Scott Enright† 
 Friday – 7:15 am 

Eucharistic Ministers 

The Weekend of March 15/16 
 4:30 pm Sue McNamara, David Whelchel, 
  need volunteer 
 8:30 am Linda Fulfs, Jim Evermann, 
  Charlotte Worthy 
11:00 am need volunteer, Allen Farrand, 

  Christine Schroeder 

Masses of the Week of Mar. 16 

Children’s Faith Formation 

There are classes today, March 16, for all grades.  

Questions contact Cory Dixon, Faith Formation 
Director, cdixon@dioceseofspokane.org. 

El domingo 16 de Marzo tendremos misa en español a 
la 1 pm. ¡Todos son bienvenidos! There is Spanish Mass 
at 1 pm March 16, all are welcome! 

CHILDCARE is available during the 11 am 
Mass downstairs in the St. Bernard room. It is 
for children 5 years and younger.  
Childcare workers Sunday, March 16 

11 am: MJ Evermann & Mayzie Patera 

The Week Ahead 

Sunday: Misa en español a la 1 pm en la iglesia. 
Sunday: Knights meeting, 6 pm, Holy Family Room. 
Tuesday: S.H. Women of Service, 6:30 pm, hall. 
Wednesday: SHARE, noon, social hall.  
Wednesday: Stations of the Cross, 6 pm. 
Wednesday: Bread & Soup Supper, 6:30 pm. 
Thursday: Social Justice Ministry, 9:30am, hall & Zoom 
Thursday: Adoration, rosary, prayer, 6 pm, church.  
Thursday: Caritas Committee Meeting, 6:30 pm, Zoom. 
Friday: Rosary, 12:15 pm, in the church.  
Saturday: Men’s prayer group, 7:15 am, hall.  

Lectors 

The Weekend of March 15/16 
    First Lector:              Second Lector:   
 4:30 pm Cory Dixon     Mike Berney 
 8:30 am  L Heidenreich (Sp.)   Cruze McCann 
 11:00 am Johana T Zapata(Sp.)   Elizabeth McKeighen 

Ushers 

The Weekend of March 15/16 
 4:30 pm Rich & Nic Koenig 
 8:30 am Brent McCann & Dave Schneider 
 11:00 am Jane Hommel & Jill Patera 

Mass Servers 

The Weekend of March 15/16 
 4:30 pm Lisa Weber 
 8:30 am Cash McCann & Chidobe Ugwu 
 11:00 am Josiah Eriamiatoe & Eric Patera 

Greeters 

The Weekend of March 15/16 
 4:30 pm Teresa Koenig 
 8:30 am L Heidenreich 
 11:00 am Johana Thomas Zapata 

Please join us for Prayer, Bread & 
Soup each Wednesday during Lent. 
We pray the Stations of the Cross in the 
church at 6 pm. Following the prayer, 

come to the social hall for a simple meal of soup and 
bread. The Pastoral Council hosts on March 19. 
Donations for a charity will be accepted.  

Lenten Food Drive for the Community 
Action Center Food Bank. Pick up a flyer at 
church showing the items for each week.  
March 10-16: Cultural/Specialty Food, Soy 

sauce, Ghee, Tahini, Tofu or meat substitutes, Gluten- or 
Fat-free items. 
March 17-23: Canned soup, Ramen/Cup of 
noodles, Jam/Jelly 

You may bring any items at any time. Please 
place them in the marked basket at the church 
entrance. Use the QR code to donate directly to the 
Community Action Center. Donations by check can be 
made to Sacred Heart Parish, with "Lenten Food Drive" in 
the memo line. Thank you! 

Children’s Collection 

We baptize people into the Church 
at Easter. The central symbol of 
baptism is water, which is cleansing 
and life-giving.  
For Lent and Easter, we are going 

to give people the gift of clean water. A handwashing 
station costs $30, a family handwashing kit $45, a water 
pump $235, and a community watering station costs 
$1300.  In what ways can you provide communities with 
the water of life?  

Use the QR code to go to our Lenten 
website page with information about Lent, 
reflections from Bishop Barron, a video of 
the Stations of the Cross, and the Stations 
with text and pictures in English and 
Spanish.  

https://www.facebook.com/sacredheartpullman/live


CHURCH SUPPORT: Online giving link: 
https://www.sacredheartpullman.org/online-giving  

March 1/2 collection:  $6,657.60 
Weekly budget amount needed: $7,000.00 
Spanish Ministry: $275.00 
Children’s Collection: $39.00 
Improvement Fund: $100.00 
Guatemala Radio School: $95.00 
S.H. Food Pantry:  $3,000.00 

Mass Attendance:  
March 1/2: 4:30 pm 70 
 8:30 am 96 
 11:00 am 121 
 1:00 pm 62 
  349 

Altar Society 

Altar Care for March: Charlotte Worthy 
Linen Care (all year):        Mary Johnson 

Congratulations to Valentina Guadalupe 
Gonzales, daughter of Gregorro V. Rosales 
Mejia & Maria Guadalupe Franco Bustamante, 

who was baptized on March 8, 2025, at Sacred Heart.  

***Prayers, Joys & Concerns*** 

Your prayers are asked for: Karen Curry, Julianne 
Hwang, Goretti Manzo, Karen Morrison, Crystal Lee, 
Meg Gollnick, Dennis Duran, Dominic Pedrotty, Don 
Snekvik, Ray & Lina Quock, Eleanor Scott, Fr. Tom 
Caswell, Kent Blevins, Lorraine Farrand, Diane Moser, 
Shay Connell, Saturnina Quintana, Cathy Stephens, 
Dennis VanAllen, Anthony Newman, Kristel Tingzon, 
Muriel Parra, Iván Dragičević, Laylah Holbrook, 
Nathaniel Cook, Julian Parra (Muriel Parra's father), Don 
Allen Cook, Steven Fox, Greg Hurst, Chuck Millham, 
Diane Moser’s sons Jeff & David, Steven Warn, Reagan 
Stilwell, Ron Brosemer, Lucille Guettinger, Beth Wilde, 
Miho Nam’s mom Hye Nam, Damaris Bradish, Sylvia 
Szymanski, and Stan Bauer. Please pray for the repose 
of the soul of long-time parishioner Pat Caraher, who 
died Tuesday, March 11. Please pray for his wife, Laurie, 
and their family and friends. His funeral Mass is at 10 am 
Friday, April 4, followed by an off-site reception. 

March 16, 2025 - Second Sunday of Lent 

Youth Ministry Corner 
There is Youth Group for grades 7-12 today,  
March 16, 6 to 7:30 pm in the St Mary Room. 

Steubenville NW, Spokane, July 11-13. This is an 
amazing event for current 8 - 12th graders. Cost per 
student is $250. Full and partial scholarships available. 
Contact Linea ASAP to register or with questions. 

Linea Johnson, Youth Ministry Director: 
ljohnson@dioceseofspokane.org 

Our Catholic Women’s group, Sacred Heart 
Women of Service, meets Tues., March 18, at 
6:30 pm in the social hall. All Catholic women 

are invited to come, meet new friends, pray together, and 
help organize parish events and charity fundraisers.  

Social Justice Ministry meeting,  
9:30 am, Thursday, March 20, in the 
social hall and on Zoom. All are invited! 
Many projects/events are ongoing and 
need your help.  

Tenemos información de inmigración en 
nuestra página de inicio:  
https://www.sacredheartpullman.org/ 
Conozca sus Derechos: We have immigration 
information on our home page. Know Your Rights. 

PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS 
Joanne Kim, Real Estate Broker 

RE/MAX Home and Land, 710 SE Bishop Blvd. 
(575) 288-6629 joannekimusa@gmail.com 

Paying it Forward as a Lead Mother in 
Nigeria: In Nigeria, over 25 million 
people are experiencing extreme food 

insecurity due to climate change, poverty and conflict. 
Because of violence in their hometown, Amina and her 
family were forced to flee and start life over again in a 
new village. Learn how Amina’s participation in a 
Catholic Relief Services program helped her prepare 
nutritious meals for her family and support other families 
in her community to overcome the challenges of hunger 
and malnutrition. Visit crsricebowl.org/week-2 to read 
this week’s Story of Hope.  

         January 30, 2025 
Dear Friends & Fr. Steve, 
 Many thanks for your generosity! This last year at 
Community Action Center was filled with challenges and 
opportunities—and folks like you helped us face these 
together! Many of our neighbors struggled to pay for food 
or housing for the first time in their lives, while others 
needed assistance in other areas—help with power bills, 
water bills, or even clothing for family members. 
 The demand for food and housing supports continued 
to grow in the community—so gifts of support like yours 
meant your neighbors continued to receive critical 
services from Community Action Center. Your giving has 
made a difference in the lives of many in the community! 
Your 2024 cumulative giving to CAC: $3,098.91 from 
four contributions in 2024. 
 Your giving helps community member to reach their 
full potential, and to make our community a better place 
to live. Your continued partnership is valued as we face 
the challenges of 2025 together. 
 Thanks so much! 
 Jeff Guyett, Executive Director 

Adoration of the Holy Eucharist: Sunday,  
March 23 at 6 pm. There will be music, prayer 
and opportunity for confession. This is a youth 
group sponsored event, open to the whole 
parish. Please invite your friends and neighbors. 

Mark your calendar for a Prayer Vigil for 
a Just Peace in Ukraine, Friday, March 28, 
at 7 pm. After, please join the Ukrainian 
community in the social hall for soup and 
bread as they share their experiences. 

https://www.sacredheartpullman.org/online-giving
https://www.sacredheartpullman.org/
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